
~ Directorôs Corner ~ 

 It is with great sadness we had to say goodbye to a 

competitor, supporter, judge & friend Mike Richardson. Our 

condolences go out to the Richardson family. Big Mike will 

be missed!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 I want to wish everyone health & happiness in the 

coming year. I want to thank all members & Area            

Coordinators for your support of our efforts & the NWSAM 

organization. Without you, we wouldnôt have been as     

successful as we are. We set a new attendance   record of 40 

for the NWSAM Championship & had a total of 5         

sanctioned scale contests in the North West! Why is this 

significant you ask? We are blessed with more scale events 

here in the NW than any other area in the Country! So, yes 

itôs a big deal. We also surpassed the attendance for the U.S. 

Scale Masters Championship for 2 years in a row!           

Unfortunately the Red Apple Flyers will not be hosting the 

2016 Scale Masters Championship. More details on that 

from Del Herring.  

 Looking forward to 2016 I want to report that things 

are already underway. We have firm dates on all contests. 

Here are the event dates we have so far.  

 

May 13th ï 15th  Shelton, WA  Tom Strom Jr. CD 

June 17th ï 19th  North Idaho  Tim McGee CD 

July 15th ï 17th   Vernon BC  Roly Worsfold CD 

August 5th ï 7th  North Plains, OR  Scott Enochs CD 

September 8th ï 11th Wenatchee, WA Del Herring CD 

 

I have also received confirmations on 2 non-competitive    

fly-ins and NW Hobby Expo for 2016. 

 

January 29th ï 31st  NW Hobby Expo  Monroe, WA 

August 13th & 14th  20th Annual High Country Giant Scale 

Morrison Field BC  Roly Worsfold CD 

August 13th &  14th  Warbirds Over Wenatchee 

Red Apple Flyers  Ray Hoffman CD 

 

 I want to make the membership & contestants aware 

of a few Rule Book changes for 2016. The Touch & Go is 

now 1 maneuver, not 2, the Spot Landing is narrowed to 50 

feet, not 100 feet, and the Multi-engine maneuver option 

has been eliminated. We have added a Pro/Am class which 

is the Pro/Am Unlimited Class. There is a move up         

requirement for this class also. The requirement is the    

winner of the Pro/Am Pro Class at the 2016 NWSAM 

Championship shall be required to move up to Pro/Am   

Unlimited Class for 2017. A contestant can still move up 

voluntarily, but then cannot go back to the lower class in the 

future. The classes for the 2016 contest season will be: 

 

Expert 

Team 

Advanced 

Pro/Am Unlimited 

Pro/Am Pro 

Pro/Am Sportsman 

 

All of the Pro/Am classes static scores will be 5 points. This 

is to also allow Qualifying for the USSMA Championships. 

I have it on good authority that there are already 4          

contestants in the Pro/Am Unlimited Class for 2016! If you 

choose to move up to a higher Pro/Am Class voluntarily, 

your lower NWSAM Championship  Pro/Am Class score 

will follow you up for 2016. I for one will be doing my best 

to attend all of the NW Eligibility events in 2016. I hope to 

see you at the events also. This leads me to my next bit of 

news! 

VOLUME 6, ISSUE 1    Jan-March 2016 

Northwest Scale Aero-Modelers 



~ Northwest Scale Aero-Modelers Newsletter ~ 

Volume 6, Issue 1   Jan-Mar 2016                 Page 2 

~ Vice Director ~ 

~ Paul Fleming ~ 

Vice Director NWSAM 

 

I went & did it! As of the 20th of December 2015, I am no 

longer working for the Boise City Fire Department. I     re-

tired with 27 İ years of credited service! Terri will leave 

her employment in July & officially retire in September. 

Wenatchee here we come!  

 

Cheers, 

Mike Ingram 

Director NWSAM 

 

 We are ending our best year yet. 2016 looks even 
brighter. Today we are farther along in planning and event 
scheduling than ever before. The updated rulebook is almost 
ready. The process of updating the judging score sheets is 
well underway. We are working on setting up training     
sessions for judges.   

 Communications across the organization are very 
important. Your input is highly valued. The current buzz 
phrase. ñIf you see something say, somethingò. Works for 
us too. Organizations that run I a vacuum donôt do well. 
Talk to your regional guys or call Mike and myself we are 
always glad to hear from you.  

 Now that the schedule for competitions is published 
(NWSAM.org), we can start planning the various fly in and 
specialty events.  For maximum attendance try to schedule 
at least two weekends away from a completion event. 

 Looking forward to 2016, Merry Christmas every-
one and have a great New Year. 

 


